ANGLERS UNITED

November 2021

HAPPY FALL WEATHER TO EVERYONE!

UPDATE: CHANGE TO THE BOARD MEMBERS.

Anglers United board meeting was held on October 28th. "We have a new President and Vice President."

Chris Kinley was nominated and unanimously approved.

Marilyn Butcher who has served as our Vice President has stepped down do to personal reasons. A big THANK YOU to Marilyn for all of her time on the board and involvement over the years with

Anglers United.

With the absence of the VP Position Rod Hatchell was nominated and voted on to fill the position.

Partners Point: Currently, we are still on hold. Working with Jason West @ BLM regarding starting things back up.

One of the issues that we will face is the Federal Mandate regarding vaccinations. All Federal Employees are required to be Vaccinated as well as any Volunteer.

We are a Partner so one step at a time and will advise. Chris and I will be meeting with BLM next week.

About Chris Kinley:

I met Chris when we did our presentation at Anderson Toyota a couple of years ago. We have stayed in contact since then.

Some things about Chris:

I moved to Havasu in 2012.

Been a fisherman my entire life.

Grew up in Upstate New York and Western Pennsylvania.

Worked as a fly-fishing guide in Colorado before becoming a Sheriff Deputy in 2001(LaPlata Co. Sheriff, Durango, CO)

Experienced warm and cold freshwater fisherman. Also, fish saltwater when I have time.

20+ year's tournament bass fishing and why I moved to Lake Havasu.

Spent a lot of time on Havasu and have seen the decline in the last 5 years. I'm aware of some of the deficiencies and issues that the lake faces.

Don't want to give empty promises... but I feel that I may be able to assist in growing a volunteer base.

I do have several contacts that may provide funding for the organization.

I'm willing to communicate with State and Federal Representatives for assistance in overcoming obstacles presented to the mission and effectiveness.

Eager to become involved and get the program back on track and make it better.

Anglers United Officers

Chris Kinley President

Rod Hatchell Vice President 928-733-0207 rodhatchell@gmail.com

Lou Pesout Treasurer 607-422-6629 Ljpesout@hotmail.com

Secretary Johnita Tyson 714-580-5410 Vettoof65@aol.com

Conrad Berdon Sergeant at Arms 303-594-1648 atripledriver@gmail.com